Hart County Water & Sewer Utility Authority

Board of Directors Meeting June 21, 2010

The Hart County Water & Sewer Utility Authority met June 21, 2010 in the Hart County Cooperative Extension Service Building.  Chairman Wade Carlton called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm with Vice-Chairman Michael Partlow, member Larry Haley, member Mike MacNabb, member Hugh Holland, Director Pat Goran, Assistant Legal Counsel Kim Higginbotham, and Secretary/Treasurer Kathy Breffle present.  Also present were Russ Brink from EMI and Hart County residents Jerry Cannady and Ronnie Singleton.
Approval of agenda  
Mr. MacNabb made a motion to approve the agenda and Mr. Partlow seconded it.  The motion passed 5-0.

Introduction of, and remarks by, invited guests

Mr. Singleton asked the Board to establish some guidelines regarding purchasing water from ground water sources such as private wells, thus allowing the public to know if their well might fit such criteria.

Approval of May 17th regular meeting minutes

Mr. Carlton asked for a motion to accept the minutes as sent, and Mr. Haley so moved.  Mr. Partlow seconded the motion and the motion passed 5-0.

Financial report 
Mr. Goran presented the financial reports explaining the current month’s Profit and Loss statement and the remaining balance of SPLOST 3 funds and the balance in the HCWSUA’s operating bank account.

Old business

Southwestern system expansion project 
Mr. Goran presented an update regarding the contractor’s progress on this project.  Mr. Goran explained that the contractor had encountered some rock and that they were waiting on DOT permits before proceeding with those areas.  Also, he is still working on coordinating with the company doing the directional drilling for the 4 stream crossings.  Mr. Goran informed the Board that, in response to letters sent out by the Authority, three people on Eagle Heights Road and one person on Lake Front Road had committed to pay for taps and service if we installed lines on those roads.  The Board decided not to take any action at this time regarding these small projects.  Mr. Goran also asked the Board to review a request for service on Goldmine-Holly Springs Road from Donna Dickerson.  The Board decided not to pursue this due to the small number of potential customers compared to the estimated cost.  Mr. Goran explained that Jerry Rice contacted him regarding getting water to his poultry houses on Airline-Goldmine Road, which is approximately 1100 feet past the end of the new line at Rose Acres Farms.  Mr. Rice indicated that he would like to have HCWSUA as a backup source of water and that he understands the monthly minimum charge of $55.00 per month for a 1-1/2” meter would apply.  The Board asked Mr. Goran to speak with Mr. Rice again and gather more information regarding his needs and report back at the next Board meeting.  Mr. Goran also called the Board’s attention to an e-mail from Randall Hanley about the Authority’s tap fee.
Rocky Ford - Parkertown project

Mr. Goran updated the Board on the contractor’s progress on this project.  He further explained that as of June 21st, HCWSUA had received 12 commitments from property owners on Ray’s Road and therefore, based on the Board’s vote in the May meeting, was proceeding.  He also updated the Board that he had submitted for the Corp of Engineers easement but had not received it yet.  Mr. Goran informed the Board that no one had signed up for water service on Lavonia Beach Drive and thus per previous discussions, HCWSUA would not run water lines on that road at this time.  Mr. Goran presented a letter from Dianne Rand requesting a free tap on Parkertown Heights Road even though she is not a full time resident in Hart County.  The Board agreed not to offer her a free tap based on the criteria established at the previous meeting.  Upon Mr. Haley’s suggestion, Mr. Goran agreed to forward to Mr. Singleton previous cost information for the various well tests necessary to begin to consider using ground water from a private well in HCWSUA’s system.

1100’ Tank / Airline Connector Project
Mr. Goran explained that the pre-application filed with GEFA in April scored low and therefore HCWSUA should not further pursue that potential funding source for this project at this time.  Mr. Brink and Mr. Goran reviewed EMI’s letters about other possible funding options and engineering services for this potential project.  Mr. Brink also explained the hydraulic benefits to the current system with this additional, higher tank and waterlines.  Mr. MacNabb made a motion to proceed with this project beginning with EMI doing the necessary engineering and permitting per their June 15 proposal.  Mr. Holland seconded the motion.  The motion passed 5-0.  Walter Gordon, Legal Counsel, arrived during this portion of the meeting and Mrs. Higginbotham departed.
Water service delivery discussions 

Mr. Goran explained that he had attended a joint meeting between the Hart County Board of Commissioners and Hartwell City Council members and they agreed to have HCWSUA directly negotiate with the City of Hartwell regarding water service delivery.  Mr. Goran and Mr. Gordon suggested that they appoint two Board members to meet with representatives from the City of Hartwell to discuss this.  Mr. Gordon suggested appointing Mr. Holland and Mr. MacNabb and they agreed to serve.  The Board agreed to have EMI do some flow testing and hydraulic modeling and see how many gallons could be purchased from Hartwell under different scenarios, along with what impact that might have on the system.  Mr. Goran will contact David Aldrich, Hartwell City Manager, regarding getting together regarding this issue.

New business 

SPLOST IV  
Mr. Gordon explained the Hart County Commissioners’ position regarding SPLOST IV.  Mr. Gordon suggested HCWSUA request the same percentage of SPLOST IV as received in SPLOST III.  The Board agreed to have Mr. Goran send a letter to Hart County Administrator Jon Caime, after legal counsel’s review, requesting the same percentage of SPLOST IV in the next referendum.
Hart County Administrator request for tap fee(s) waiver 
Mr. Goran explained that Mr. Caime is requesting HCWSUA not charge them for the water tap at the convenience center on Rocky Ford Road and refund the water tap fee paid February, 2005, for the Shoal Creek Fire Station.  The Board agreed to such.

Public comments

None
Director’s comments  

None

Members’ comments

None

Upcoming meetings - July 19th, August 16th 

Adjournment  
Mr. Haley made a motion to adjourn and Mr. MacNabb seconded it.  The motion passed 5-0.


Wade Carlton, Chairman




Kathy Breffle, Secretary/Treasurer
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